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From: John J. Furedy, Ph.D., President of the Society for Academic Freedom and Scholarship (SAFS)

To: The Presidents of the Medical Research council, Natural Science and Engineering Research Council, and Social Science and Humanities Research Council

Re: Dr. Friezen's (MRC) May 23 reply on behalf of Drs. Brustowski and
Penrod regarding Processs of Evaluation and Dissemination of the Code
of Ethical Conduct for Research Involving Humans 


Dr. Friezen, thank you for your letter of May 23 which I have circulated (by email) to my board of directors, and to which I am now replying with their agreement concerning the basic content of my letter.

We very much appreciate that you have undertaken to send me a copy of the next version of the report, so that SAFS can provide final comments. This would certainly constitute a significant improvement over the past process of evaluation and dissemination.

In terms of the content of the report, I shall await the next version with considerable interest, and would refer you in particular to my March 19 letter to Dr. Penrod in which we provided our most recent criticism of the content of the last version. I suggest that point #4 of that March 19 letter is particularly relevant, where I indicate that Canada should follow the American example in constructing a set of guidelines rather than attempting to generate a code of rules, which, moreover, will be differentially interpreted by local committees which will, in fact, be in charge of enforcing the "rules". 

I agree that the Working Group has worked hard, but even Moses had trouble coming up with rules of conduct. He was not working in a research context and arguably had better help. A set of guidelines is all that can reasonably be expected if the international reputation of Canadian human research is not to be put in jeopardy.
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